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MELCOM International acknowledges the invaluable assistance
given by the Institut Supérieur de Documentation in Tunis and
Centre Culturel at Hammamet in organizing its ninth anrnual
conference.

The delegates welcomed the opportunity of holding its conference
in. the' Arab world for the f{first time in a spirit of friendship
and co-operation. They learned of the many library and bib_liogr_aphic-
al pfojects ‘being undertél;:en i Tunisia and elsewhere and were
able to di§cuss ‘matters of mutual importance with their Tunisian
co..lléagues.

The Tunisi.;.-_m idelegates welcomed the opportunity of partiéipating
in thé c_onference in an official c‘apacity' and of publicising their
many activities to a European audience.

The Conference recommends:

a} The holding of further international conferences

b} The {raternal participation of the Arab Federation of
Libraries and Information in future meetings.

c) The establishment of a permanent administrative Council
for MELCOM International, consisting of a President, Secretary
and members from participating couhtries.

d) The undertaking of FEuropean bibliographical projects
under the aegis of MELCOM International.

1) The publication of the papers presented at the Ninth

conference by the ISD.



